
Jersey, Madison County Sheriff's Offices 
Probe Burglaries
by Dan Brannan, Content Director
October 9 2023 1:12 PM



 

JERSEY COUNTY - The Jersey County Sheriff’s Office (JCSO) has requested the 
public’s help in identifying a suspect in a series of burglaries that occurred the week of 
Sept. 25, 2023.



The sheriff's office said in the early morning hours of Wednesday, Sept. 27, 2023, JCSO 
deputies responded to a burglary alarm call at Bawana’s bar and grill on Highway 100 in 
Fieldon. Upon arrival, deputies found that someone forced entry into the building and 
burglarized it, stealing money and other items.

Subsequent investigation revealed that a similar burglary occurred in Madison County 
on Clifton Terrace Road. During the early morning hours of Monday, Sept. 25, 2023, 
Madison County Sheriff’s Office (MCSO) deputies responded to that burglary and 
obtained video of the suspect.

The JCSO is releasing photographs of the suspect and clothing in hopes of obtaining 
information from the public that will assist with the ongoing investigations.

If you have any information regarding these matters, please contact the Jersey County 
Sheriff’s Office at 618-498-6881 or the Madison County Sheriff's Office at 618-692-
6087.


